 Submission in relations to Moorebank Intermodal.





The above project has not by any means addressed traffic, traffic flow or traffic concerns in the area. In fact the proposal in its current state ignores the impending traffic chaos that this will create. The companys concerned say they will widen Moorebank Ave so that it can cope with the increased movements of large trucks in the area. The fact remains that Moorebank Ave is not the only road that is going to be affected by this development. 





The M5 intersects Moorebank Ave, it allows for one lane turning left onto the M5 coming from this proposed site whilst allowing two lanes turning right onto the M5 coming from the opposite direction. The traffic exiting the M5 in both directions have two lanes. This intersection is controlled by traffic lights. The traffic coming from the Campbelltown/M7 directions that exit at Moorebank Avenue are allowed to re-enter the M5 to head back the way they came, NSW Police Traffic management have confirmed that this is allowed, sometimes and especially in the long drawn out afternoon peak this traffic is held up re-entering the M5 and a bottle neck occurs at the Intersection of Moorebank Ave thus blocking traffic using Moorebank Ave from proceeding.





The other concern is that the traffic lights on Moorebank Avenue are stepped, by this I mean there is a delay between Red at the off ramp and Red at the on ramp. This allows drivers basically to ignore the first red because they are watching the second set that haven't turned red. Truck drivers are especially ignorant of stopping at the first red. This cause again traffic in peak periods to block the on and off ramps of the M5.





The proponent of this application say that this problem will be fixed, they have not stated how that is going to be achieved and unless they can magically transfer vehicles across lanes of traffic on the M5 this is only going to cause carnage of massive proportions on the access ramp and crossovers of the M5.





The reason I say this is that the traffic coming from the city wishing to exit the M5 at the Hume Hwy need to cross the traffic that is entering the M5 and proceeding west. It is already a dice with death trying to cross the traffic that wants to continue straight down the M5, once you add B doubles carrying 80 tonne into the equation with the stopping power compared to a car next to none then all I can suggest that we are going to see is more fatalities on the M5 and longer hold ups.





In short no thought has gone into the management of traffic on a road that is already operating at 100% in peak hour. In this regard this proposal and indeed any proposal to increase traffic in this area.


